Full Planning Committee - 01  March  2011
Agenda Update
5.1
KET/2010/0727

19A  High Street,  Broughton

Additional Consultation Responses
- Police Authority
A comment of no objection was received on 21st February 2010 from the Police Authority. However, the Police authority highlight that the immediate area is a 'pinch point' for vehicle movements, and inappropriate parking is an issue. The problem of litter associated with the use is a concern, and a condition is recommended which would require the installation/service of a public litter bin within the area in order to reduce anti-social behaviour issues.

- Broughton Parish Council
Objection received on 21.02.11 from Broughton Parish Council. Objection based on : 1) The High Street area already suffers from severe traffic problems (insufficient parking capacity/congestion/highway safety), which will be  exacerbated as a result of customer/deliver vehicle movements and also have an adverse  impact on the amenity of neighbouring properties; 2) The proposed use will have an adverse affect on the amenity of neighbouring properties due to their close proximity, as the extraction/odour control equipment over time can not maintain adequate amenity protection due to wear and tear/ maintenance needs.

- Neighbour Comments
An additional 9 objections have been received from members of the public. Grounds of objection included those already set out in the committee report (insufficient parking, adverse impact on highway safety/ endangerment of pedestrians/ congestion, adverse health implications for nutrition and lifestyle, development not justified/ no demand for the service, insufficient side access, adverse amenity impacts (noise, litter, odour)).

In relation to the above objections, two comments highlight that the application site is on a school bus drop-off route for secondary school children (serving 4 senior schools).
 
In addition, an objection was received on 20.02.11 from the occupier of The Red Lion, 7 High Street, Broughton. Other than those mentioned above, grounds of objection include: lack of parking provision may result in people using the Red Lion Car Park which will adversely affect their business and safety within their site.

Additional Case Officer Comments:
The aforementioned third party comments broadly follow third party objections previously received and discussed in the committee report. 
The issue of long term maintenance of the extraction/odour control equipment is a material consideration, however, previous comment from KBC Environmental Health is satisfied that amenity can be protected by appropriate condition.


Issues relating to parking impact on the Red lion Pub and safety within their premises highlights a further potential impact, although similar to existing parking issues on the highway, effective enforcement (by the landlord in this instance) could mitigate this potential impact.

Recommendation by the Police Authority to require litter bin provision has been considered, however the siting of a bin on land outside the application site is not considered to meet the tests of circular 11/95 in terms of being 'necessary' or 'reasonable', as the land is outside of the control of the applicant, and lack of bin provision would not make the scheme unacceptable.  It is recommended that such a condition should not be applied, in the event that planning permission is granted.

The issue regarding on impact on health and lifestyle clarifies the scale of impact relating to an existing material consideration.  The fact that the use is situated on a school bus route serving 4 senior schools raises an additional consideration for the planning committee, as the proposed use could have a significant impact on the healthy eating habits of secondary school children who may pass the site on return from school which may conflict with the wider government aims of promoting health eating/lifestyles.  Policy 13 of the CSS requires development to de designed to promote healthy lifestyles, as well as for people to be active outside of home/work. Policy 2 of the EMRP also seeks for design which benefits the quality of life of local people. As a result, the Development Plan does show some regard towards the health implications of development.

5.2 KET/2010/0802

Broughton Road (land north of),  Pytchley

No update

5.3
KET/2010/0834

Bridle Road,  Burton Latimer

Since the Officer's Report was written, the following information has come forward.

Burton Latimer Town Council have sent an updated comments list. It raises additional concerns relating to the following issues:
- The high density nature of the affordable housing is out of character
- Does not accord with the Burton Latimer Urban Design Strategy
- High Court has confirmed that the intended scrapping of RSS is a material consideration that local planning authorities can take into account

5.4 
KET/2011/0020

55 Gotch Road,  Barton Seagrave
3 further letters of objection received for the following reasons:

- Loss of privacy.
- Building is located in the middle of garden land.
- Loss of light/overshadowing.
- Original planning permission prevented alterations to the roof or the insertion of openings above eaves level.
- Original planning permission required the provision of boundary fences.
- Numerous extensions to the house and shop have been ongoing for 22 years.
- Overdevelopment.

- Backland development.
- Overbearing impact and excessive massing.

- Inadequate parking and access.

- Inappropriate design which does not reflect the character of the area.
- West facing gable should be amended to hipped roof.

Officer comment:
The majority of these matters have been considered and addressed in the officer's recommendation.  Suggestions that the roof design be amended are noted however the proposed design and massing is considered appropriate (as set out within the recommendation) and it is not therefore necessary or reasonable to require amendments.

